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16 January 2025 

All Parents and Carers, Pupils, and Staff 

Dear All, 

On behalf of the Governing Body of the School, I congratulate  
Mr Wieder and all school staff and pupils on the achievement 
represented by the outcome of the Ofsted inspection. The Governors 
know very well that this is not the fruit of just two days of inspection 
but of the consistent hard work and professionalism of Mr Wieder 
and the whole school staff over the last four years. 

I wish that the entire school community could have heard the 
feedback that Mr Martlew, the lead inspector, gave to Governors and 
the Senior Leadership Team at the end of the inspection. I have 
never heard such consistently laudatory language used by anyone 
on any subject as I heard that evening; it almost brought me to tears.  

I trust that all pupils, parents and carers will take pride in the 
knowledge of the strong impression pupils’ high standards and 
expectations of behaviour and attitude to learning made on the 
inspectors. For myself, I am reminded just how privileged we are to 
have the education of our children in the hands of such an 
outstanding team of teachers and support staff. 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Stephen Lea 
Chair of Governors 


